MINUTES

Sept.13,1983

Selectmen's Minutes

Present: Chmn. Andrew Woodsome, Jr., Robert Fay, Dennis Abbott, Jean Chick, Glenn Bean, Sr.

Mr. & Mrs. Orr, Evergreen Dr.No. Waterboro, in to talk with the Selectmen concerning the dog owned by Linda Gagnon a neighbor that has been causing a disturbance for one and a half years, by barking during the night and and early morning. They also had Constable Ed Waterhouse attend this meeting in their behalf to let the Selectmen know that they had been complaining about this situation for sometime. They had called a State worker Mr.Betsole in on the case, the dog had been taken to Ida Mallory's Humane Society for a check up and had been found to be healthy and well feed. The dog always has water and food available to him, but the owner is out of Town weekends alot. Selectman Fay called the York County Sheriff's Dept. to issue a complaint on this stating that it would be known as a disturbing the peace complaint not a inhumane situation.

Glenn Bean: Rd.Commissioner Bean was informed by Selectman Fay that Fay had had a request for the Bagley Rd. to be repaired. New owners of Map 10 Lot 30B of Crabtree Acres Subdivision will be building in the Spring. They want a price for the road repair work and to know whether or not the Rd.Comm. planns to enclude this monies in his articles for road accounts or if they should submit an article. Rd.Comm. Bean suggested that they submit the article themselves at Annual Town Meeting in March. Bean reported that he would be starting the Seal Coat work either the end of this week or the first of next week.

A letter will go out to Mr.Stevens informing him that the dump hour signs have been in place now for more than two weeks and that the dump should be closed on off days as per the agreement made at the July 19th. meeting.Chmn. Woodsome asked Glenn Bean if he had been getting permits to burn the Stump Dump, Bean said no that he had only been calling Mike Carter at the Tower and Ansel Hammond of the fire Dept. to inform them that he was going to burn. Woodsome said that he had heard that he had not been getting the permits in the past but should start making sure that all future burnings are covered by a permit.

Mark Caldwell: In and discussed assessing for 1984. He was asked to submit a price on doing some of the assessing. One price for doing all the assessing, new buildings only; New buildings and reviewing the whole town assessment; price on new and check backs; complete assessment and updating maps. He will bring the prices in at a later date.

Road Review Comm.: Chmn. Willis Lord in to set up a meeting for the Committee to gather at the Town Office Sunday, Sept.18th. at 9:30 AM. to review the Ossipee Hill Rd. and make recomendation to the Selectmen to be presented at ANnual Town Meeting in March on the

completion of the Ossipee Hill Rd.

SAD: Selectmen had a heated debate on their request for a copy of the SAD #57 Budget. The Board has been informed that they will have to pay 50¢ per page for the copy. School Director Lord said that the Budget is public information and the Selectmen could review it at the SAD office at anytime, he does not feel that the Town needs a copy.

Reserve Officer Training: Training program offered at Sanford High. MMA will be called and to find out if our parttime constables need this training.

Road Signs: No monies are available for additional road signs at this time all requests will have to be held until after monies are raised at Annual Town Meeting.

Approved by:

Selectmen Town of WAterboro